CAP
Minutes for meeting, February 26th, 2014
Present: D. Blake, A. Bonnano, K. Fischer, L. Grega, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, J. Palmgren, B. Rifkin, N. Rodriguez, B. Strassman, P. VanHise
Guest: D. Morales
[1] Steven Schreiner, Dean of the School of Engineering, outlined reasons why the BA program in Biomedical Engineering should be discontinued.  The reasons outlined were: a) having BA and BS program in Biomedical Engineering was confusing to both students and parents; the BA program is non-accredited, but the BS program is; c) the presence of the BA program complicated the accreditation process of the BS program.

[2] B. Strassman reviewed the parameters required by the College for program closure and stated that she believed the School of Engineering had addressed these various criteria.  B. Rifkin made a motion that CAP support that these criteria had been met; P. Van Hise seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  B. Rifkin then made a motion that CAP concurred with the School of Engineering’s decision to close the BA program; P. VanHise seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  
[3] Approval of minutes (as amended) from February 12th.  C. Jackson made motion, M. Huguet seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

[4] Report of subcommittees.



a) Tuesday afternoon – Three recommendations were presented.  One was a final recommendation and two were preliminary recommendations.  The final recommendation on Retention of Student Work was presented.  Certain modifications were made to the language of the recommendation.  L. Grega made a motion to approve the recommendation as amended; J. Johnson seconded.  The final recommendation was approved unanimously.  The preliminary recommendation on certificate programs was then presented.  Certain modifications were made to the language of the recommendation.  C. Jackson made a motion to approve the recommendation as amended; B. Rifkin seconded. The final recommendation was approved unanimously.  This recommendation would be forwarded to CSCC for their approval.  M. Marino agreed to represent CAP as needed with CSCC.  The preliminary recommendation on grade appeals was then presented.  Discussion about this recommendation indicated that the language needed to be reworked and presented to the full committee at a later date.   
[5] B. Strassman noted that based on a recent open forum, changes needed to be made to the recommendation on Academic Standing and Dismissal.  

[6] The meeting adjourned at 2:53 PM.

